
GSA Deputy Administrator 

August 16, 2012 

The Honorable Joseph Lieberman 
Chair, Committee on Homeland Security 
and Government Affairs 

United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Chairman Lieberman: 

Thank you for your letter dated May 17, 2012, which you directed to each of the Regional 
Administrators of the U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) seeking region specific 
information. 

Each of the 11 Regions within GSA is comprised of three different organizational divisions which 
operate with separate budgets and with separate reporting structures. The three divisions are a 
regional Federal Acquisition Service component, a regional Public Buildings Service 
component, and a Regional Administrator’s Office. 

Since these three components essentially operate separately, GSA has centrally compiled the 
requested information and shared the data findings with each of the Regional Administrators 
(Enclosure L). 

We hope that we have conveyed GSA’s sincere efforts to be responsive and transparent. GSA 
looks forward to continuing to work with the Committee as the agency undergoes a top-to-
bottom review. 

Acting Administrator Dan Tangherlini looks forward to updating the Committee on his 
recommended reforms of the agency in September. Thank you for your continued interest in 
GSA on behalf of the American taxpayers. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact Rodney Emery, Associate Administrator for Congressional and Intergovernmental 
Affairs at (202) 501-0563. 

Sincerely, 

Susan F. Brita 
Deputy Administrator 

Enclosures (13) 

U.S. General Services Administration 
1275 First Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20417 

Telephone: (202) 501-0800 

Fax: (202) 219-1243 


